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 ñNeither do I condemn 
you,ò said Jesus to her. 
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The community of the Cathedral of St. Stephen acknowledges  
the traditional custodians of the land on which our parish stands.  

Dear Friends, 

As we keep this Lent with prayer, 
and from pleasures are withdrawn,  

minds and bodies we prepare  
for the joy of Easter Dawn. 

Australian poet James McAuley 

Each year, our Lenten journey begins on 
Ash Wednesday reminding us that through 
the three pillars of prayer, fasting and 
almsgiving, we mentally and physically 
prepare our hearts and minds for the joy of 
the Resurrection of Our Lord at Easter. This 
journey in the wilderness is some forty 
days of rediscovery and resetting our lives 
in anticipation of a truly joyous occasion.  

The restrain has been very evident 
liturgically as we come to Mass over the 
past few Sundays, and will appear even 
more so as we enter into Passiontide, this 
final stage before Holy Week: flowers 
removed, the Churchõs ancient song of 
praise (the Gloria) omitted, vestments of 
violet or rose have been worn, the organ is 
restricted in its playing to supporting the 
singing (many of our Masses have indeed 
ended in silence), and in some places, 
images of the saints and crucifixes are also 
covered over, allowing their glory to be 
declared in the joy of the Resurrection.  

Did you notice all these changes that have 
taken place over the past few weeks? 
Coming to Mass is a true feast of the senses, 
so keep your eyes (and ears!) attuned for 
other small changes in our formal worship 
in lead-up to the unbridled joy of Easter.  

Then, on Easter Night, as the Light which 
breaks through the darkness enters our 
lives, our hearts and our minds, all these 
items which reveal the beauty, wonder and 
Glory of God are again returned to us!  

Wellé not everything unfortunately this 
Easter. Sitting at the centre of our 
worshipping life at the Cathedral (visually 
as well as aurally!) is the famed Jubilee Pipe 
Organ, built by Danish -Australian master 
craftsman Knud Smenge in 2000. Visually 
imposing above the Sanctuary, we are 
blessed to have such a striking, impressive 
instrument lead and enhance our worship. 
It truly expresses the full gamut of human 
emotion through the power of music.  

Many of you are aware our pipe organ 
suffered severe damage during the recent 
deluge of a few weekends ago. It will again 
be out of operation for some months for 
urgent repairs, and its glory will not be able 
to lead and inspire ours in proclaiming the 
Resurrection of our Saviour, Jesus Christ 
throughout the Easter Season this year. 

We launch this week a ôNotes for Notesõ 
campaign to get our Jubilee Pipe Organ 
playing again. All donations great and 
small go towards bringing the organõs õjoyõ 
back to our worshipping life here at the 
Cathedral.  If you are in a position to make 
a financial contribution, please leave an 
envelope marked õNotes for Notesõ in the 
collection plate, or please contact the 
Cathedral Office. 

A Happy and Holy Lent to you all.    ..   
Christopher Trikilis 
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Cathedral Parish Mass Times this week  
Monday to Friday  8:00am (live-streamed);  10:00am; 12:30pm; 5:10pm* (Thursday 7:00pm - Chrism Mass)   

Saturday    11:30am (live-streamed) 
 

Sunday 
Cathedral of St Stephen 
Saturday  6:00pm 
Sunday  8:00am; 10:00am; 12 noon & 7:30pm   (8am & 10am live-streamed) 
 

Reconciliation  Monday to Friday  10.30-11.30am; 1:00-1:30pm; 4.30-5.00pm*  (not on Thursday)   

 Saturday  10:00am-11:00am;  4:30-5:30pm 
Exposition  Monday to Friday  10:30am to 12:15pm   Benediction  Monday to Friday  12:15pm   

St. Patrickõs 
58 Morgan St 
Fortitude Valley  

Villa Maria Age 
Care Chapel 
171 St Pauls Tce 
Spring Hill  
No public Masses until 
further notice.  

Cathedral of  
St. Stephen 
249 Elizabeth St 
Brisbane 

St Patrickõs Church Sunday 9:00am & 11:00am 



 

St Vincent de Paul SocietyñCathedral Conference 
April 3 rd  - 5th Sunday of Lent  
In this Sundayõs Gospel the prodigal son repents, finding forgiveness 
and compassion in the heart of his father. In the St Vincent de Paul 
Society, our mission is to help shape a more compassionate and just 
society. In the prayerful space of the Lenten season, perhaps consider if 
God is inviting you to be an instrument of compassion and love to 
those suffering hardship?  
To talk to Trish from our Cathedralõs St Vincent de Paul 
Conference about how you can help, call 0417 913 439 or email 
membership.bris@svdpqld.org.au.  
 
Stations of the Cross 
During Lent, Stations of the Cross are held at 10.30am on 
Fridays, following the 10.00am Mass. 
 
 

Sunday Mass Collections 
Sunday collections during Mass have 
returned.  At the Preparation of the Gifts 
ONLY the collection plates will be passed.  
You may still òTap & Goó at the doors of the 
church or donate on-line by scanning the QR 
Code which will direct you to the donation 
page on the Cathedral website. 

 
 

Sunday 10 AprilñPalm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 
Change to the Mass time at St Patrickõs Church 
The Tour de Brisbane will held on Sunday 10 April , which will 
result in road closures in Brisbane.   
Roads in Fortitude Valley will be closed until 10am, therefore 
only the 11.00am Mass will be celebrated at St Patrickõs on 
Palm Sunday. 
Other roads will also be closed in the suburbs, over the course 
of the morning, so please check their website for the full list of 
street closures: https://tourdebrisbane.org . Please plan your 
journey to the Cathedral and St Patrickõs as your normal route 
may experience delays.   
 
Easter Triduum 
Readers or Ministers of Holy Communion who are willing to 
serve at any of the Easter Triduum Ceremonies, please email the 
Cathedral office, cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au, or add your 
name to the roster in the sacristy. 
 
 

Cathedral Guides and Welcomers  
You are warmly invited to a talk and presentation on the 
Cathedral and Chapel organs, by Christopher Trikillis, 
Cathedral Director of Music.   10am on Thursday 7th April, in 

St. Stephenõs Chapel. Music is a gift of God, it proclaims the 
Word and supports the prayer and praise of the assembly. As 
music is the fourth element in the Cathedral which is intended 
to assist the people in full, conscious and active participation in 
the liturgy, the organ has a prominent position adjacent to the 
first three elements of the Ambo, Altar and Cathedra.  RSVP's 
essential. please reply to adelem2@bigpond.com 
 

òSpirit of Hope ó City Monthly Prayer Meeting  
St Stephen's Chapel,  Wednesday 6th April  (10.45 - 12.15pm ) 
following the regular 10am  Mass.   Join us for Praise & Worship, 
Teaching & Personal Prayer Ministry. Guest speaker is Juliana 
Tan.   Enq:- Maureen 0403002199 or  Helena 0405321901  
 
 
 

Fifth Sunday of Lent 
 

Shaniella 23, from the Solomon Islands was determined to forge a path out of poverty, moving away to 
vocational school. With your support, Shaniella was able to overcome further challenges of natural disasters, 

and gain the skills she needs to create a brighter future for herself. 
 

Please donate to Project Compassion 2022 so this transformational program can continue  
to empower and strengthen vulnerable communities For All Future Generations.  

 

Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today  
and build a better tomorrow For All Future Generations.  

You can donate through Project Compassion donation boxes and envelopes available from your Parish,  
by visiting lent.caritas.org.au, or by calling 1800 024 413. 
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